
 
 

 

Friday, June 24, 2022 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

This letter should serve to indicate our intentions regarding the stakeholder position for Massey Hall on the 

Board of Management for Yonge-Dundas Square:  

- Please allow Stefania Paterak, currently in the role of Director, Programming Group for our 

organization, to resign her position as appointed stakeholder member for Massey Hall of the Board of 

Management for Yonge-Dundas Square, effective July 31, 2022; 

- Moving forward, we wish to nominate Erin Smyth, Vice President, Marketing & Communications to fill 

the role of stakeholder member for Massey Hall on the Board of Management for Yonge-Dundas 

Square, effective August 1, 2022.  

Ms. Paterak has served as our appointed stakeholder member of the Board of Management since 2014 and 

we are appreciative of her service in this role. We acknowledge that this transition requires the approval of 

City Council and request that this new appointment be added to the City Agenda for the next City Council 

Meeting on Tuesday, July 19, 2022.  

Ms. Smyth has worked in the role of Vice President, Marketing & Communications, for the Corporation of 

Massey Hall and Roy Thomson Hall for just over a year with over 20 years of experience in live music and 

entertainment in Toronto and nationally prior to that. We feel that Ms. Smyth will be an excellent addition to 

the Yonge-Dundas Square Board of Management and will provide service and expertise to the Board while 

competently representing the Corporation of Massey Hall and Roy Thomson Hall.  

Should you have any questions or require any further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me at the 

information below. Please note I am on vacation beginning June 24 and return to the office on July 11, 2022.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jesse Kumagai 

President & CEO 


